
TOWN OF ASHIPPUN 
SPECIAL MEETING 

August 4, 2009 
5:00 P.M. 

 
The Ashippun Town Board posted this meeting of the Davy Creek Task Force and the 
Ashippun Town Board. 
 
Chairman Panozzo called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  Town Board members in 
attendance were:  Chairman Steve Panozzo, Supervisor James Meyer, Supervisor 
William Bremer and Clerk/Treasurer Vickie Schlieve. Special guests were Thomas 
Koepp from Ruekert – Mielke Engineering, James Knowles from J.D. Knowles and 
Associates, and Ann Marie Kirsch, Civil Engineer from Montgomery & Associates. Also 
in attendance were Ron Mallow, Virginia Zuercher, Ray Zuercher, Alan Schure, James 
Jungbluth, and Jim Schlieve. 
 
Mr. Koepp presented his companies background in projects comparable to the Davy 
Creek project. 
 
Mr. Knowles had worked with the agencies that did the original dredging about 15 years 
ago. He was very familiar with the area and what was going on. He suggested that the 
berms along the natural waterways in the area should be located. Before duplicate work 
is done, the original metal report from the EPA should be located. Other things needed 
to proceed would be: a wetland study, a floodplain study, and soil samples. 
 
Ms Kirsch talked about the water flow and how she could help with that. 
 
Mr. Knowles reported that his proposal would be ready by August 14th. The next 
meeting of the Davy Creek Task Force will be Tuesday, August 18th at 5:00 p.m. 
The meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Vickie Schlieve, Clerk/Treasurer 


